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Brass Band League Meeting

Saturday 17th May 2014
Laganvale Band Room, Wansbeck Street, Belfast

Chairperson
Alan Hunter
Attendees

David Leonard (Dungannon), Jeanette Morton (Wellington), Patricia Gibson (Wellington), Bill Clements (1st Larne), Nigel Brodison (Ballyduff), David Johnston (Laganvale), John Patton (VP), Alan Hunter (1st Old Boys), Stephen Kennedy (Templemore), Paul Kirk (Downshire), Sam Howlett (CWA), Boris Pinto (Murley)

Apologies

Patricia Evans (Dynamic Brass), Harold Whan (Dynamic Brass), Allan Davison (3rd Carrick), Ken Tweedie (VP), Ronnie Kennedy (VP)

AH welcomed everyone to the meeting.
Minutes of Previous Meeting

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and accepted by those who were present. 
Correspondence
PK reported:

Spring Festival Communications with competitors and adjudicators. A late withdrawal meant timings went a wee bit skew-whiff during the morning session as it was too late to advise bands otherwise, but normal service resumed after lunch. Thanks to bands for being flexible on the day.

Various comms to/from Zoe Franciscus re: Dublin Silver Band. She was enquiring about the band entering the Spring Festival contest in 2015. As the date/venue had yet to be agreed and in the event that our plans don’t suit, she was to speak to Tommy Barr so that perhaps something could be organised via the north west festival. 
Tommy was then in touch to say that he can’t organise anything until he knows whether BBL will being Spring Festival back to Strabane. Also, that all Saturday’s in April are currently available for 2015.

NMNI in touch. 2 bands booked for Grandparents Day at Ulster Folk & Transport Museum on 21st June. 

Willie McLean was emailed re: Trombone Day being organised for 30th March in Portadown. A good day by all accounts.

George Sandford from University of Manchester Brass Band advertising their tour of northern Ireland and seeking a few guest players.

Treasurer’s Report

SK advised that the balance in the account was £1995.47 on 25/4/14.
He noted some cheques still to be lodged and the sponsorship monies from Fivemiletown and Spring Festival had not yet been received. He also added that some Fivemiletown prize cheques hadn’t been presented. EBBA fees due to be drawn from bank soon.

Festival of Brass 2014

Main Contest will run on Saturday 22nd November with Youth Band Contest taking place on Sunday 23rd November.
There is also possibly an event being organised by Michael Alcorn for the Saturday evening following the contest, with a guest conductor who would also be available to adjudicate.

Queries were made as to how the BBL could promote this event better, perhaps bands out on streets etc in the few weeks before. Those present agreed to have a think about what could be done.

Closing date for entries will be September meeting – 13th September 2014. Bands will be asked to advise over the summer whether they intend to enter. The draw will take place at the October BBL meeting.

Solo & Ensemble Competition 2015
This will take place on 14th February, as the event has been well supported historically. There is a worry that if it moves, kids will be at Schools of Music etc.

Possible adjudicators:

Juniors – Ernie Ruddock

Seniors – Mark Wilkinson, Owen Farr, Brett Baker

PK to approach adjudicators and also book halls at Malone Presbyterian Church

Entry Fees will remain the same for 2015. 

A discussion ensued as to whether the draw should be released ahead of the event with regards to impact on audience, flow of the day due to withdrawals etc vs. parents whose children have other activities trying to make plans. A vote was held via show of hands and 6 vs 3 decided to retain the existing arrangements with draw being released on the day.

Closing date for entries is Saturday 13th December. Moving the date into the new year won’t help as bands break up for Christmas. A closing date of end of January is too late to allow anomalies to be resolved.

PK to draw up a list of accompanists who would be prepared to offer their services. This will be distributed to bands with the information pack.
Fivemiletown Contest 2015
This will happen on 14th March 2015, exactly one month after the Solos & Ensembles.

There is a possibility that a hymn tune & march typed event could happen on the Friday evening. This would be envisaged as something less formal that a normal contest, perhaps where bands are not “scored” on their performances.

The following adjudicators were suggested:

Music: Jonathon Corry

Entertainment: Wilfie Pyper, Joe McKee, Arts Officer at Dungannon Council

Spring Festival 2015
The contest will happen at the Alley Theatre, Strabane on 25th April 2015.

When discussing the venue it was agreed that the BBL would be hard pressed to find a better offer, with regards to facilities and cost.

PK to speak to Tommy Barr to confirm.

Training for Youth Band Leaders
Following the well attended composing workshop with Alan Fernie, PK suggested that the BBL should run other workshops.
A workshop for Junior/Youth band leaders was suggested during Andrew Duncan’s SBBA development presentation in 2014. 

PK to contact Andrew Duncan to seek advice on best way to go about it.

Any Other Business
There being no further business, AH brought the meeting to a close.
The next meeting will take place on 13th September at 3pm.
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